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April 6, 2022 
 
Gillian Johnson 
Johnsonbcf9@gmail.com  
 
Exempt from Review – Acquisition of Facility 
Record #: 3863 
Date of Request: March 29, 2022 
Facility Name: Johnson Better Care Facility 
Type of Facility: Adult care home 
FID #: 920602 
Acquisition by: William Jason Johnson 
Business #: 3539 
County: Harnett 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation 
(Agency) determined that the project described above is exempt from certificate of need (CON) 
review in accordance with G.S. 131E-184(a)(8).  Therefore, the above referenced individual may 
proceed to acquire the health service facility identified above without first obtaining a CON.  The 
Agency’s determination is limited to the question of whether the above referenced business 
would have to obtain a CON if the current owners of the health service facility do in fact sell it to 
the business listed above.  Note that pursuant to G.S. 131E-181(b): “A recipient of a certificate of 
need, or any person who may subsequently acquire, in any manner whatsoever permitted by law, 
the service for which that certificate of need was issued, is required to materially comply with 
the representations made in its application for that certificate of need.” 
 
If the business listed above does acquire the facility, you should contact the Agency’s Adult Care 
Licensure Section to obtain instructions for changing ownership of the existing facility.   
 
It should be noted that this Agency's position is based solely on the facts represented by you and 
that any change in facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a 
separate determination regarding whether a certificate of need would be required.  
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If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact this office. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tanya M. Saporito 
Project Analyst 
 

 
Micheala Mitchell 
Chief 
 
cc: Adult Care Licensure Section, DHSR 



From: Waller, Martha K
To: Waller, Martha K
Subject: RE: [External] Letter for Con exemption from review
Date: Tuesday, March 29, 2022 3:10:02 PM

 
 
 
 

Martha Waller
Administrative Specialist 1
Division of Health Service Regulation, Certificate of Need Section North Carolina Department of
Health and Human Services
 
Main:   919-855-3873
Office: 919-855-3885
martha.waller@dhhs.nc.gov
 
 
Help protect your family and neighbors from COVID-19.
Know the 3 Ws. Wear. Wait. Wash.
#StayStrongNC and get the latest at nc.gov/covid19
 
 
809 Ruggles Drive, Edgerton Building
2704 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC  27699-2704
 
Twitter | Facebook | YouTube | LinkedIn
 
Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law
and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of
juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information, including confidential
information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have
received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.
 
 
 
 

From: Gillian Johnson <johnsonbcf9@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 29, 2022 2:41 PM
To: Tanya, Saporito <tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov>
Subject: [External] Letter for Con exemption from review
 
CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify. Send all suspicious email as an
attachment to Report Spam.
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Good afternoon 
 
My name is Gillian Johnson 910-591-9227 johnsonbcf9@gmail.com. Fax 910-892-6465
 
I am requesting a letter for exemption from review for Johnson Better Care Facility in Dunn NC
27504.
 
My Father in law William Jerry Johnson, owner of the facility passed away.
 
William Jason Johnson his son (the administrator) will be the new owner operator.
 
He has operated the facility for the past 14 years.
 
Johnson Better Care has been established in the community for 44 years.
 
Please contact me Gillian Johnson if you require any further information.
 
Thank you
 
Sincerely
 
Gillian johnson
 
 
 

Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties
by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information,
including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this email in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.
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